
 
 

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, BAKERSFIELD 

ACADEMIC SENATE 



Any elected faculty member may be subject to a recall election by submission of a 
petition to the relevant SEC signed by one fourth of his or her electorate. Alternatively, 
after an investigation requested by a majority vote of the Senate, the Senate may 



School-wide elections shall be conducted by the SEC, or in the absence of a properly-
elected committee, by the ASEC. 
 
All school-wide elections shall meet the following requirements:  
a. All members of the general faculty of the school, as defined in Article 2 of the 

Constitution of the General Faculty, shall be allowed to vote in school-level elections. 
b. Elections shall be conducted in such a way as to ensure the confidentiality and 

security of all votes.  
c. A minimum of three working days will be allowed for nominations.  
d. A minimum of three working days will be allowed for voting.  
e. Elections may be conducted electronically. 
f. The preferential voting system, Single-Transferable Vote, is used to count votes.  
 

Rationale: The Elections Task Force was formed to address concerns that had been 
raised regarding university-wide and school-wide elections.  The Elections Task Force 
reviewed the existing policies and underlying issues, and has recommended significant 
changes to the University Handbook related to elections. 

The Elections Task Force sought to establish clear policies to guide the Academic 
Senate Elections Committee (ASEC) and School Elections Committees (SECs).  
Sections 202.6 and 202.7 are integrated into the new language.  The organization of the 
content is significantly changed in order to improve readability and clarify the roles of 
the ASEC and SECs in senate-initiated and school-initiated elections.  The ASEC and 
SECs are addressed separately, including descriptions of composition, purpose, 
responsibilities, policies, and procedures.  A new section dedicated to School Elections 
was added.  Previous lack of detail related to School Elections was problematic, and 
primarily responsible for the original referral to the Task Force. 

The ASEC now includes 5 members: the Chairs of each SEC and the Vice Chair of the 
Academic Senate.  This change was made to ensure well-informed representation from 
all schools.  This change also requires an amendment to the Constitution (separate 
resolution). 

The timelines for nominations and voting have been reduced from 5 to 3 days in order 
to expedite the process.  Evidence showed that most nominations and votes are 
received in the first 48 hours. 

“Elections shall be conducted electronically” was added to the policies and procedures 
for senate-initiated elections to reflect the current—and preferred—practice.  This also 
ensures campus-wide consistency in voting procedures. 

The procedure for opening school-level calls to the general faculty (after a lack of 
response from the school) was rewritten to improve readability. 



“Elections may be conducted electronically” was included in the section regarding 
school-initiated elections to recognize that schools may choose to perform paper/pencil 
elections or utilize the electronic voting procedures. 
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